

PRIMARY NEWSLETTER

Friday 12th
September
2025

Useful Dates

September

- 16th- 17th Primary School Photos (excl. Reception classes)
- 18th PTA Coffee Morning, 0815 0930, in the Chapel
- 18th 3FE First swimming session
- 22nd & 23rd: Radley Music Flood

October

- 16th Reception Classes School Photographs
- 23rd Primary Flu Vaccinations
- 27th 31st October half term

December

- 2nd Year 3 Watermill Theatre Trip
- 9th Year 4&5 Watermill Theatre Trip
- 11th 6EE Watermill Theatre Trip
- 12th 6FE & 6DE Watermill Theatre Trip



Useful Contacts

General Enquiries: reception@europaschool.uk Reception phone number: 01235 524060

Bus related: bus@europaschool.uk

PTA related: committee@europa-pta.org Deputy Heads: dhop@europaschool.uk

Primary Secretary: e.schradi@europaschool.uk

Absences: absence@europaschool.uk
BromCom questions / Log on for students:
datamanager@europaschool.uk

Beyond Boundaries Competition

At the start of the summer holidays, Lisa (5DE) and Zoe (5FE) attended the Beyond Boundaries ceremony, with their families, to receive their prize from their researchers.

Congratulations to them both (and Luke 5DE) for their success. We should also celebrate, all the children in year 5 who entered this competition and whose artworks were on display this summer too.

Mrs Flowerdew and Mrs Quigley were delighted to attend too, as this event gave us the opportunity to showcase the very best of the Europa School ethos, as was demonstrated in the thought-provoking work of our year 5 students.

The University of Oxford's Beyond Boundaries project, founded in 2018, aims to increase the visibility of Oxford's Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic scientists and mathematicians, bridge the perceived divide between science and art, and further connect schools and local communities with the University.



Family Concert Saturday 27th September.

EDEN in Oxford by oxford chamber music festival - Issuu

Tickets



Please remember to check with your child if they still want to have milk at school.

Parents open/close accounts directly with Cool Milk.

I hope by now most of the KS2 have booked for their children to go to the Theatre in December. The dates o the trips are on the 'Useful Dates' section above.

If you haven't you need to book as soon as possible. Emails have gone out but if you haven't received the information please get in touch as soon as possible.







Lunch Time Choir

Lunch time choir for year 4- 6 children started up today. They have signed up and will go after the canteen. This will be with Mrs Scaber (music teacher in Secondary)

Chess Club is coming soon, for Year 2
and Year 5

Lunch time basketball

Year 6 have started up basketball club today after the canteen. This will be with Bart (Sports Coach).



Lunch time Reading Club

Reading club in the Mediatheque starts up next week:



Mon Year 5

Tues Year 4

Wed Year 5

Thur Year 6

Fri Year 4

PTA Coffee Morning

We're excited to invite you to our first PTA Coffee Morning of the year on Thursday, 18 September, from 8:15 to 9:30 AM in the Chapel.

Come along to enjoy a cup of coffee or tea, indulge in some sweet pastries, and connect with other parents in a relaxed and friendly setting.

We look forward to seeing you there!

Warm regards, **PTA Committee**





A request from 2FE: Does anyone have any games in French, like Guess Who, Cluedo, Uno that could be donated? Games for ages 6-7 years old.

And, French books like Le Loup qui...
(Auzou)

The Lost Property Room has Moved

Due to the expansion of Kiddylinguistics, the Lost Property Room has moved. There are a lot of clothes left over from the summer so we will keep them for September only. The room will be opened every morning and every afternoon so parents can access it.

Anything unclaimed at the end of September will be either sold off, donated to the Rags4Riches shoes and clothes Collection, or binned.

Thame Lane
Entrance

Lost
PROPERTY

We will return labelled items back to the students.

Please take time to label COATS, HOODIES, FOOTWEAR,
BOTTLES, SNACK BOXES. It is worth it for us and for you.

If you want to order labels from Stikins the school
benefits (School number 35674), or take a biro (not a
marker) and write the first initial and surname (eg.

A.SMITH), or first name and Initial (eg. Esther S)

Walkers and Cyclist Entrance